Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Discussion Minutes

PUD Meeting Room, 

Thursday, November 7, 2013 -12:45 pm 

Chris Holmes called the discussion to order at 12:50. Board members Chris and Dianna Zimmerman, and Librarian Carol Blix were in attendance. Stephanie Leitz was unable to attend. Ruby Murray was out of town.

Due to the lack of a quorum, Chris and Diana will make provisional decisions and Carol will bring the information to Stephanie Leitz afterward for her approval.

· Chris welcomed Diana as a new board member.

· Minutes from the 10-03-13 board meeting were approved. (Diana moved and Chris seconded.) 
· November Vouchers to the pharmacy, Friends of Jefferson County Library, and to reimburse Carol for mileage were approved and signed for a total of $1,232.90.
· Librarian report: Carol Blix shared that to prepare for the move the collection was still being weeded, materials were being cataloged and new materials were being ordered. The surplus shelving has been delivered and is ready to be assembled. She would like to advertise for “shelf building day” and “moving day” volunteers. (Discussion led to the recommendation that Carol post signs and use Facebook contacts for volunteers after access to the building has been given.) A preliminary request to the County for their 2014 budget was submitted for $5,350 ($3,000 for operations, materials and equipment + $1,350 for waiving county resident’s library card fees, + $1,000 for downloadable e-books if more county residents participated.) Circulation was up a bit for October. More card renewal fees and late materials fees are being collected, but there is a need to keep better records of cash received in our cash box, and perhaps issue receipts to patrons. Volunteers are being reinforced on their training on Koha. They logged 156 work hours for October! Carol attended a second book review meeting and returned with nearly $222 worth of children and YA books. The generator for the River Street building caught fire November 1st and power was turned off, knocking library computers off-line. Utilize IT recommended we get a UPS battery backup. Diana moved that Carol order the battery backup, Chris seconded and the purchase was approved. Microsoft IT Academy will be rolled out statewide November 12th, but we will wait for after the move. Carol wants to look for library furniture.
Old Business:
· Rotating chair discussion: It is harder for Carol to contact all the board members than if there were a chair for decision-making. We will fill the other board position before electing a chair. Diana will think about whether she would be chair in the near future. Other possibilities could be Jennifer Magnuson or Connie Christopher. We could continue to advertise on Facebook, or through flyers. Also the need could be mentioned in a newspaper article with a photo of the new board member, Diana, and upcoming move/reopening.

· Issues related to the move: There is a need for more boxes, packing tape and markers, which Carol will order. Shelves need to be made functional, but don’t need repainting. Is there already a sign for the building or not? Carol should check with Duncan Cruikshank and coordinate with Lia Sealund. Chris will check with the mayor. If no sign exists, we could ask for the Library Foundation’s help in getting a sign. We need a 3 or 4 person committee (Connie? Duncan? Paul Vik?) for a one-time meeting to help organize the move. 

· Could Duncan have more sway with DOT in getting a library logo added to a OB Highway sign?  

· Policy for replacement costs of lost materials in the Koha automated circulation system hasn’t been developed yet. 
· Budget extension with $3,000 from the county: Diana moved to have Carol meet with Tina Schubert for appropriate line items for $1,100 in shelving and the remaining $1,900 to be spent on furniture. Chris seconded and it was approved.

· The Library foundation has a plaque to honor Noreen Holten. Chris will attend the next Town Council meeting with Carol to ask the city to donate a piece of children’s furniture for it. 

· Grand Re-Opening Plans should include volunteer recognition and invite as many as possible: patrons, volunteers, Mayor, Town Council, County Commissioners, State Library folks. We should form a committee including members from the Library Foundation to help us plan and issue invitations. Can the Foundation help with costs?

New Business: 

· Date of next meeting: December 5th at 12:45pm in the PUD meeting room (or new library?).

· If the county funds library cards for county patrons outside the city limits, what future changes to the library could we envision? Different hours? More hours open? 

Meeting Adjourned at 2:20pm.
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